City of Oregon Planning Commission Meeting
The Planning Commission met Monday November 18, 2019 at 5:00 pm City Hall Council Chambers. 
Members Present: Mark Herman, Roger Cain, Jeff Hallock, Rick Ryland, Karly Spell, Randy Cropp, and Commissioner Kurt Wilson.
Also, Present: Mayor Ken Williams, Attorney Paul Chadwick, and City Clerk Charlene Ruthe.
Chairman Mark Herman called the meeting to order.
Chairman Mark Herman opened the Public Hearing for Municipal Cannabis Business Zoning. 
Attorney Paul Chadwick let the citizens know before speaking they would need to sign in, be sworn in, and have three minutes to speak.  Attorney Chadwick swore in Rev. Kale Aluli, Kristin Folk, Brandi Chudoba, and Melanie Cozzi. The notice for the public hearing was posted in the Oregon Republican Reporter, on the board at City Hall and on the City Website.
Kristin Folk, an Attorney practicing in Oregon, is in the process of filling out the State License to have a Cannabis Dispensary. The application is several pages and based on a point system. She stated that it would be good for the economy. It’s a highly regulated business.  The dispensary would have to meet strict criteria for security and could only sell products grown in Illinois. Customers would only be allowed to purchase one ounce a day. The question was asked how much they expect to sell per year. On the high end ten to twelve million dollars a year. 
Brandi Chudoba, an Attorney & also partner with Kristin Folk to open the Dispensary, said this will be more regulated than prescription drugs. This being a small town she thinks people would travel here to purchase and help the economy. She and Folk will partner with a family member living in Rockford. The process to get a license is complicated and only three dispensaries will be allowed in our area.

Rev. Kale Aluli spoke strongly against the dispensary. This is a moral issue. This is about the sweet smell of money. Congratulations, you will be millionaires. A failure to not view this as a moral issue would have long term effects to our children. 

Brandi Chudoba said, Kristen and I both have children and the regulation on a dispensary will be very strict. If you want to draw a morality issue, then you need to look at alcohol.
Roger Cain spoke up and said he didn’t want the meeting to turn into a debate on morality. He thinks that the city should wait a year and revisit the issue.
Council member Melanie Cozzi signed in and was sworn in to speak. She is in favor of the dispensary. It would provide more revenue for the City.
The Public hearing was closed. Now committee members can voice their opinions. 

Rick Ryland said local law enforcements are not in favor of the dispensaries because of safety concerns. He thinks we should not jump on the bandwagon. We need more information.

Chairman Mark Herman thinks this will be like alcohol was, having areas that will be dry and some not dry. Saying never is not realistic. It will be regulated in a safe way.

Roger Cain moved to recommend to the City Council to reject the new zoning for Cannabis Dispensaries, Seconded by Rick Ryland.

Roll Call:  Ayes: Cain, Ryland, Hallock, and Cropp. Nays: Spell, Wilson, and Herman.
Chairman Mark Herman stated that the City Council will have the final vote next Tuesday at the Council meeting. They have the right to reject or accept our recommendation.

Kurt Wilson moved to approve the October 15, 2019 minutes, Seconded by Roger Cain.
Motion carried. No Nays.

Zoning for the Pines Road Corridor was discussed. Mayor Williams has had Kon Savoy put together a zoning ordinance. However, after looking it over does not want to see restaurants or bars as a permitted use would like for those to stay in the downtown area. Will bring back to the committee with the changes at the next meeting.

Resident John Robertson, 100 Moring Court, has turned in a variance application to build a shed closer to the required lot line on the side. Since City Council meets only once in December would not meet required publication to set a public hearing so will need to schedule for January 21st meeting. City Clerk will meet with Mr. Robertson to go over requirements to publish.

Roger Cain said the restoration for Blackhawk Statue was slowed down because of the temperature drop. Hope to have completed by Nov 30th.

Rick Ryland asked if the City Council meeting is open to the public. Chairman Herman said, yes, it is. 
Karly Spell moved to adjourn the meeting, Seconded by Kurt Wilson.
ermanMotion carried. No Nays.

Adjourn: 6:00 PM



Charlene Ruthe, Secretary

